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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   August 10, 2018   10-12 noon
Location: Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Chandrika Brown, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Bob Crayton, Teka Dempson, Frederick Douglas, Lacy Flintall, Terri Grant, Celeste Ige, Libby Jones, Anthony Marino, Ashley Mitchell, Kyle Reece, Annette Richardson, Paul Savery, Joanne Scaturro, Jill Sirko, Lisa Taylor
New/Guest Members:  
Phone: Susan Robinson, Gerri Smith
Adobe:  Wanda Douglas, Amy Horgan, Rachel Zarcone
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions were completed.

	Approval of Minutes
	Motion made to accept the July 27, 2018 minutes. Motion passed. Minutes approved.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
End of Meeting:
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda 
Meeting Location:
Listserv Info:
Website:

	Co-Chairs opened the meeting with introductions and an icebreaker-“What has been the thing that connects you to the Collaborative?”
Topic: Voting: The voting for the agency vice co-chair will take place in September.
Topic: Committee Updates:

Social Marketing:  Renee reported out and other members of the committee assisted with delivering information on previous video recording done by Steve Elizondo. Paul asked people to send him an email with feedback and for members to remember the agreed focus is on the history of SOC [System of Care], current SOC, and future SOC. 
Feedback: 
· be sure we are having youth and family represented in the video. Parents started with being a token voice so we need to assure that isn’t happening here. Leaders need to know the importance of family/youth voice and we need to be sure they continue to get it. 

· NCFU staff, Executive Director Gail Cormier and Stacy Justiss, Co-Chair State Collaborative have worked with insurance companies explaining what SOC is. 
· Paul talked about the Framework for creating our message. Keep in mind we have a SOC handbook and it shows the difference of language used for understanding SOC.  We can use the video, handbook, and voice to help frame the message. The more we can get our message out the better it is to engage leaders and communities.
· How much do famillies know of the Medicaid changes? Update given by Gail Cormier, Executive Director at NC Families United along with State Collaborative co-chair Stacy Justiss has been involved in monthly meetings lead by Deb Farington held with Dave Richard who is the Deputy Secretary for Medicaid. The first of these meetings had a wide representation from around the state. In September a one-page white paper will be developed to hand out to families.
School Base Mental Health Committee [SBMH]:  Terri Grant and Libby Jones reviewed the goals and activits associated with the goals. They are working to align the goals with Department of Public Instructions School Mental Health Initiative work group. Many of the subcommittee members are also on the School Mental Health Initiative. The sub-committee will be disussing whether to merge with the  DPI School Mental Health Initiative or keep our subcommittee.
Community of Practice on Transition Committee:  A discussion was had about the Transition work group and there is no co-chairs.  Stacy asked if anyone wanted to co-chair this group and Lacy volunteered. A brief history was given on this group. The group started with Lana Dial as chair and the last co-chairs were Amy Horgan and Damie Jackson-DIop.  Someone stated that when college age kids came on board “our youth” (kids 18 and under) were left out or excluded. Susan brought up that we need to be watchful with the language we use.  Community of Practice is used for all groups, ie: Community of Practice for School Mental Health.  Susan said it is evidenced based and a structure or frame work to work with families.  Gail and Lacy are meeting next week with Chaney and will discuss what they can do for his group.
Health Disparities:  Paul Savery stated that the disparities work group is no longer meeting because of low turn out.  Health equity is still important and he wants to turn the group into a trauma and resilience work group.  If anyone is interested in being a part of this group please contact Paul.
Closing announcement: 

Motion to adjourn: 11:58  a.m.
August 24, 2018

Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

The Redwoods Groups, Inc.  2801 Slater Rd. Suite 220 Morrisville, NC 27560
Time:  10 a.m.-12 noon

Directions & More Info: https://nccollaborative.org/  

Scroll to the bottom of the web page and click “Learn More”

**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box. 
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